
Benalla Art Gallery
Exhibitions: a e i o u 
Until 2 April 2017
www.benallaartgallery.com.au

Brett Whiteley: West of the Divide 
Until 23 April 2017

Council Meetings
Council meetings are open to the public. 
Meetings are held in the Civic Centre, 
13 Mair Street, Benalla from 6pm. 

Agendas are available at the  
Customer Service Centre or  
www.benalla.vic.gov.au 

Finance and Operations Committee 
8 March 2017
Council Meeting 15 March 2017

Meet our Councillors by visiting  
www.benalla.vic.gov.au

We are developing the Council 
Plan 2017-2021, which is the 
strategic document that puts 
forward a vision of how the 
Council will respond to the 
opportunities and challenges 
facing Benalla Rural City over the 
next four years. 
For the opportunity to have your 
say on the strategic direction and 
work of the Council, I encourage 
you to attend one of our open 
house sessions being held across 
Benalla Rural City. 
This is what we use to create the 
annual budget. As a past mayor 
once told me, “if it’s not in the 

budget, it’s not going to happen.”
The sessions provide the 
opportunity for all who live, work, 
or are connected to Benalla Rural 
City to have direct input into the 
development of the Council’s 
priorities over the next four years. 

The sessions will also allow 
participants to provide feedback 
on the Road Management Plan. 

So come to a session and give us 
your ideas. 

Councillor Don Firth - Mayor

Mayor’s message

Business Events
Sell your Skills 
(Pre-employment series)  
Tuesdays 14 and 21 March   
10.30am-1.30pm at NEA  
Bookings through Waminda on 
03 5762 4528 
Pricing for Maximum Profit 
Wednesday 15 March 5.45pm-8pm  
$20 or $10 BBN members 
North Eastern Hotel function room, 
1 Nunn Street, Benalla 
Bookings essential through   
business.vic.gov.au/workshops 
or FB - SupportBenallaBusiness

For more information call the Business 
Development Co-ordinator on 
03 5760 2600.

Sir Edward “Weary” 
Dunlop Learning Centre
Wednesday 8 March 
2pm: Benalla Library: Sit and Knit. 

Thursday 9 March 
11am: Benalla Library: Film Lovers’ 
Lounge.

Friday 10 March 
10.30am: Benalla Library: Story Time. 
This week’s theme is “Jungles”.

Monday 13 March 
Benalla Library will be closed due to 
Public Holiday.

Tuesday 14 March 
9.30am: Benalla Home Library Service.

Wednesday 15 March 
2pm: Benalla Library: Sit and Knit. 

Wednesday 15 March 
2pm: Benalla Library: Litter Gatherers’ 
Volunteer Celebration.

Thursday 16 March 
2pm: Benalla Library: Book Chat.

SAVE THE DATE: Friday 24 March 
6pm to 8.30pm: Benalla Library: Harry 
Potter Night.

For more information, call the Sir Edward 
“Weary” Dunlop Learning Centre 
(Benalla Library) on 03 5762 2069.

Carpe Diem
Starring John Wood and Chris Pidd. 
Monday 20 March 2017
7pm for 7.30pm start. Benalla Town 
Hall, Nunn Street, Benalla. This 
free community performance is a 
contemporary portrayal of everyday 
Australian males dealing with issues of 
health, grief and loss.
For further information and bookings 
call the Customer Service Centre on 
03 5760 2600. 

The Council is working with VicPolice 
and VicRoads to review the speed 
limits around Coster Street, Samaria 
Road, Benalla Tatong Road and 
Kilfeera Road in Benalla. 

Submit feedback by Friday 10 March 
by calling the Customer Service 
Centre on 03 5760 2600.

Community 
performance

Review of 
speed limits

www.benalla.vic.gov.au 
Tel (03) 5760 2600  |  Fax (03) 5762 5537  |  Email council@benalla.vic.gov.au

Mail PO Box 227, Benalla VIC 3671  |  Customer Service Centre 1 Bridge St East, Benalla VIC 3671

Benalla Art Gallery
Free Art School

Classes are fully subscribed but you can 
still enjoy the exhibition

Revolutionary Visions of Women 
Until 21 February 2016

Amanda Marburg: Fairy Tale Art Space 
26 November 2015 - 28 February 2016

Tel. (03) 5760 2619
www.benallaartgallery.com

BPACC
Peter Pan Christmas Production 
9 December 2pm

Please check the website for theatre 
and cinema session details.

Tel. (03) 5762 5515 
www.bpacc.com.au

Council Meetings
Council meetings are open to the public.

Council Meeting  
25 November 2015 
Planning & Development Committee 
2 December 2015 
Finance & Operations Committee 
9 December 2015 
Benalla Art Gallery Special  
Committee 5.30pm, 10 December, 
Benalla Art Gallery

Meetings are held in the Civic Centre,  
13 Mair St Benalla from 6pm. Agendas 
are available at the Customer Service 
Centre or www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Local Law on display
The Council is reviewing its Community 
Local Law and is asking the 
community for feedback on proposed 
amendments.

The proposed Local Law 2016 can be 
viewed at www.benalla.vic.gov.au or 
at the Customer Service Centre at 1 
Bridge Street East, Benalla.

Feedback should be submitted by 5pm 
on 17 December 2015. 

Upcoming Events
Sir Edward “Weary” Dunlop  
Learning Centre: Writers’ Corner  
25 November 5pm. Story Time Fridays 
at 10.30am. For more library events, visit 
hclc.vic.gov.au 
Baddaginnie Opportunity Store  
28 November 9am-1.30pm 
Benalla Aviation Museum 
29 November 9am-3pm

To find out more and list your community 
event for free, visit www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Message from the Mayor

Community Plan workshop
A hands-on workshop was held on 
Monday 16 November to brainstorm the 
possibilities for the future as part of the 
Community Plan process.

Participants identified some of the 
challenges facing the rural city and shared 
some ideas about how to address them.

Areas covered included the environment, 
climate change, an ageing demographic, 
retaining business and improving 
business diversity and education.

The workshop was attended by members 
of the Community Plan Project Steering 
Committee and other community 
representatives from across different sectors, 
with strong representation from rural areas.

Twin Prism Consulting has been engaged 
to develop the Community Plan with 

guidance from the Community Plan Project 
Steering Committee and support from 
community champions and Council staff.

For more information contact the 
Community Development team on  
(03) 5760 2600.

Advocacy means speaking up for the 
interests of the community to get a 
better result.

There are many areas where the Council 
advocates for our community’s interests to be 
represented across every level of government 
and as many sectors as possible.

The Council works closely with the 
North East Local Government Network, 
representing the 12  Councils in the 
Hume Region, and the Municipal 
Association of Victoria, representing the 
79 Councils in the state, which are our 
peak bodies. They negotiate with the 
State Government about many important 
issues that affect communities, such as 
regional planning and infrastructure.

We develop close relationships with our local 
State and Federal members so that they can 
advocate on our behalf in Parliament.

We are energetic in seeking funding 
for vital capital infrastructure projects. 
Over the past ten year period this has 
led to us securing $24,289,610 in grants 
from State and Federal Governments for 
capital projects. We are able to do this in 
part because of our strong relationships 
with Regional Development Victoria, 
Regional Development Australia and the 
various Ministers and their departments 
in charge of local government and 
infrastructure programs.

We also speak up on issues that concern 
our community such as family violence. 
We advocated for Benalla Rural City to 
be part of the Bsafe alarm trial and we 
coordinated the Family Violence Forum 
with Australian of the Year Rosie Batty 
earlier this year. 

We have also acted on road safety. Our 
leadership around the Midland Highway 

recently resulted in commitments from 
VicRoads to improve the road’s safety 
infrastructure.

Another avenue for advocacy is the 
North East Victoria Tourism Board, of 
which we were a founding member in 
2010. We have our new tourism brand 
Enjoy Benalla at the Victorian Regional 
Living Expo and at tourism events in 
Melbourne.

Cr Margaret Richards, Acting Mayor

BENALLA
ART GALLERY

Building a better 
Benalla Rural City

The Infrastructure team’s seasonal work 
program of repair and maintenance works 
to the sealed road network is now in 
progress.

Maintenance of the Council’s 535km 
of sealed roads is planned using the 
Council’s inspection monitoring system 
and requests made by the public.

Aquatic Centre closed 26 November 2015

The Benalla Aquatic Centre will be closed 
on Thursday 26 November and Friday 27 
November due to necessary works to be 
carried out by North East Water to sewerage 
infrastructure. Mair Street will be closed 
between the Aquatic Centre and Church 
Street for the duration of the works. Check 
the Aquatic Centre’s facebook page at 
facebook.com/benallaymca for updates.

Community member Pat Claridge makes 
a point at the workshop

Domestic Wastewater 
Management Plan
 

The Council is seeking input into the Draft Domestic Wastewater Management Plan, 
which identifies how the community, Council and water agencies can work together 
to make sure what goes down our sinks, showers and toilets doesn’t cause harm to 
our health, environment or waterways. Copies of the Draft Plan, and the Issues Paper 
that supports the Plan, can be found at www.benalla.vic.gov.au or the Customer 
Service Centre.

Comments are to be made in writing and posted to the Council,  
PO Box 227, Benalla, VIC, 3672 or by email to  
council@benalla.vic.gov.au,  
by 5pm, Friday  
24 December 2015.

enjoybenalla.com.au

Australia Day 
nominations
 

Nominations for Australia Day awards 
close Tuesday 1 December 2015.  Forms 
are available from www.benalla.vic.gov.au, 
the Customer Service Centre, and the Sir 
Edward “Weary” Dunlop Learning Centre.

Council Plan 
Open House 
Feedback Sessions
Tuesday 21 March
10am-12pm
Benalla Town Hall

Tuesday 21 March
7pm-9pm
Baddaginnie Jubilee Hall

Thursday 23 March
4pm-6pm
Benalla Town Hall

Monday 27 March
7pm-9pm
CWA Hall
Bridge Street, Benalla

Tuesday 28 March
7pm-9pm
Swanpool Memorial Hall

Saturday 1 April
10am-12pm
CWA Hall
Bridge Street, Benalla

Monday 3 April 
7pm-9pm
Molyullah Memorial Hall

Tuesday 4 April 
7pm-9pm
Thoona Memorial Hall

Facebook.com/BenallaRuralCity

Twitter.com/BenallaRuralCty

The Domestic Animals Act 1994 
requires all dogs and cats over three 
months old to be micro-chipped and 
registered with the Council. 

Registrations are an annual charge 
and must be renewed by 10 April 
each year.

If you have a new animal to register 
please ensure you have the microchip 
details available.

Call or visit the Council’s Customer 
Service Centre on 03 5762 2600 for 
more information.

Animal registration


